
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

                                                                            May 21, 2025 

The Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General Registrar on May 24,2025. 

In attendance were Chairman Barbara Breeden , Vice Chair Jeremy Taylor, Secretary Jim 

Symons , Director of Election and General Registrar Susan Jett, Asst. Registrar Celina Haydon  

10:15 AM the meeting was called to order. 

Election officials’ assignments were discussed 

Set up and take down of polls outlined  

Ongoing discussion regarding the workspace.   

 -rental of portable office until high school ready is LCEB recommendation to County. 

Letter to BOS with reference to Remediation Report pages 13-16 and attach calendar showing 

time between June election and September 1st. 

Close Office on June 2.5 Move in replacement by July 2 to meet fall election requirements 

Recommend Staff medical expenses from effects of environmental pathogens, in work space, 

be reimbursed by County 

Will seek additional sources of Portable Office space. 

Next meeting June 4, 2025 10:00 AM  

Having no further business,  

Adjourned at 12:20. 

 

 

Regards, 

Jim Symons, Secretary, LCEB 

 


